SUFAC

Meeting Minutes for 16 Apr. 2009
I. Call to Order

SUFAC Chair Tania Galligan called the meeting to order at 5:18pm.
II. Roll Call

a. Members Present: Lynsy Beckett, Andy Locke, Lindsay Acterberg, John Lee, Ellen Domine, Joe Tyrrell, Jessica Olive, OFO, SGA Execs, Ron Ronnenberg, Matt Kehl, Tania Galligan, Tessa Pieper, Ryan Conohan
III. Recognition of Guests – Molly Collard- SGA; Jay Morth- Ballroom Dance; Jerrod Rieckmann- Ballroom Dance; Hannah Orr- Optimist; Kalli Donaldson- Optimist; Rachel Berry- SAGA; Jamie Karlin- SAGA; Chris Mady- WGBX; Dan Schill- WGBX; Alex Ostronder- WGBX; Steve Paulus- WGBX; Ben Kvalo- WGBX.
IV. Approval of Agenda- Tania entertained the motion to strike study abroad and move Mock Trial request to item B. Joe motioned. Chris seconded. Ricky called the question. Matt acclimated. 
V. Approval of Minutes- Tania entertained the motion to approve the minutes. Yue motioned. Matt seconded. Yue called the question. Matt acclimated. 
VI. Reports

a. OFO: Contingency is $10,651.43 and small org is $1000.00
b. Senate: Meeting Monday
c. SGA Exec: Last Senate meeting Monday. We are currently cleaning things up. We have to approve the election results. 
d. Good Time Programming: C. Willie Myles will be here tonight. Timber Rattlers are May 5.
e. Vice Secretary: WGBX contingency request was passed around. SUFAC bylaws and we have come up with changes. We will discuss tonight to get some opinions. 
f. Secretary:  Travel request for student philosophy, PEAC food request, SGA request, new org start up went to Green Bay Phoenix Optimist. We have sad news; two senators were taken from our board by the speaker. We have an at large member and we have a new member who is not here tonight. Joe is our new President elect. All of the student org binders are out and we are going to do spring cleaning. 
VII. Discussion Items
a. Ballroom Dance Tabled Request: We are asking for funding for approximately a week and a half. We are requesting a registration fee of about $2000 for 14 students who are going to compete in the state competition. We don’t have any coaches so that can be scratched. We have several funds broken down between each dance and lodging. There was a handout given out that shared the breakdown that the club will contribute. According to map quest it is 236 miles to the Fisterv Hotel where the competition will be held. We did 9 different vehicles because some people are going to be traveling with family and some may want to shop around town. Matt asked if the $1,294 would be taken from the final total. Lynsy asked if they have competed in the competition before. We have gone the past 3 years. We have had students bring home state titles so we have things to offer the state and school. Matt stated that food cannot be funded by SUFAC because it is in our guidelines. Lynsy asked if there was a time that all the money had to be paid because the date is April 26. Matt asked if it was open to all students. We are asking for fees to cover just the dancers however everyone is available to come and pay for their own tickets. 
b. At- Large member: Sheila contributes her opinion and experience. Lynsy motioned to add at-large application and Ballroom dance request as an action item. Jessica seconded. Matt asked if we were looking to discuss the at large member right away. Andy called the question. Roll call vote passed 9-0-0. Lynsy motioned to make the at large member an immediate action item. Lindsay seconded. Matt called the question. Roll call vote 9-0-0. Lynsy motioned to approve Sheila. Jessica seconded. Lindsay called the question. Roll call vote passed 9-0-0.
c. WGBX request- They are requesting numerous items to help the radio station run smoother and more efficiently. These items include a radio computer, a couple sets of headphones, microphones, amplifier, and an answering machine. We are teaching people who to pursue a career in radio so we need to be as professional as possible. Sheila asked if they would get rid of a computer. Yes, we wouldn’t need to pay the $812 anymore. OFO asked if they were aware that the university has a voicemail system for $6 per month. No, we could do that then. Joe asked if they were looking into licenses to get music. Yes, through the internet for $40 per month but we will be looking into that further throughout the summer. Joe asked if this was an alternative to the AM transmitter. We have rethought everything and we feel internet is the future of radio. It will not be our number 1 goal; however it may be in the future. Internet is more cost effective and it is up and coming. Matt asked how often they receive phone calls. Quite often, 50 or so a day. Sheila asked if they work through the summer of winter break. Normally not, but the station manager does. Matt asked where the sound foam would be going. It would be going in one of the station rooms in IS. There would be enough however for both rooms. Matt asked if they had contacted facilities management about the sound foam for the rooms. No, we hadn’t, we will. We didn’t think it would hurt the walls any. Matt asked if they talked to CIT about any computers that would work for them. No, a radio computer is different than a normal computer with a regular operating system; it needs to be specialized for radio and music. OFO stated that they have already been allocated $1,875.oo for committed funds. Sheila asked if they wanted to scratch the voicemail. Yes, we will come back next year for that.
d. SAGA- Ellis came last year and 120 people showed up. She is a LGBT singer and she will perform this year in the coffee house on April 24, so we need immediate action to get contracted. She shows students and community members that the gay community has good messages and songs to bring forth as well. We need money moved to contractual to cover the rest of the cost. We have contacted partners in programming and they are helping us to host Ellis. We think that 30 students will come and community members. The show would be free and it would be occurring next Friday. OFO asked if there was a reason that it would be held in the coffee house since there were so many people who showed up in the past. They are not expecting so many people this year because last year it was in coordination with an event. Someone had asked how they planned on advertising. The Ellis website, posters that are provided by Ellis, and Facebook. Matt motioned to package the contractual and reallocation. Ricky seconded. Lindsay called the question. Roll call vote 10-0-0. Matt motioned to add SAGA to Action item C. Jessica seconded. Joe called the question. Roll call vote 10-0-0.
e. Phoenix Optimist Club- We are a brand new org on campus and our duty is to work with youth in the community to better the community and help those out. We first created the org about a month ago. We are requesting $437 for membership start up fees. The Optimist Club requests this much so we can get all the materials. The membership is yearly and it is $1 per person. OFO stated that there was an invoice dated in March for this amount. We currently don’t cover debt but the board will consider the request otherwise you may have to pay this by fundraising or talking to the board members to pay for it. 
f. SGA Community Garden- Money is being requested to start a garden on campus. It would be located where there was a potato mulch garden and it prepped the ground for a regular garden to be planted.  It is wanted so it can raise awareness of growing food locally and sustainably. We want to have the garden there for a focal point to host workshops. Next fall when there is a larger harvest we could hold cooking workshops for all the students. As far as management and labor, it is a small site so we won’t need much help. The idea is to hold 1 hour shifts for people to come and possibly give out small thank you bags for the volunteers who do decide to come. We are trying to revive ourselves as the Eco- U. The most expensive item is the sign that will be put up. It is needed because it will first start as a mulch garden and facilities management would like a sign to inform people of the garden. If money was given for the tools, Brad Fischer was contacted and if the tools were in buckets they could be kept in a few locations. Matt asked if there was any concern that we won’t have enough volunteers for the summer. No, we have a list of 9 people and the main harvest is in the fall so students will be around. The Dietetics club was also notified and presented positive reinforcement. 
g. SGA New York Times Reallocation Appeal- the original purpose was to cover the New York Times subscription that was not covered last year. It was cut jut to cover April and May as Feb. and March were considered debt. We wanted to conclude that March was not included as March was when the reallocation was submitted and it is not debt incurred technically. Our thoughts still remain that we did not go on our out of state trip so we would like to be reconsidered. We feel it is a good opportunity  for students to have the paper on campus and we unfortunately will not be able to continue it if it is not funded. Andy motioned to add the reallocation to Action Item D. Lynsy seconded. Matt stated that he doesn’t feel it is necessary to go through as an immediate action item. We have meetings left and the board needs time to think about the request. Matt feels the concern that appeals should not be taken lightly. Lynsy called the question. Roll call vote 7-2-1.
h. Bylaws Revision- The bylaws have not been revised since 2006. It was about time to make the changes that should be done or have been done and are working. Lynsy motioned to enter committee of the whole for. Andy seconded. Lynsy called the question. Joe acclimated. Enter at 6:34.  Andy motioned to exit. Joe seconded. Tessa called the question. Andy acclimated. Exit at 7:16.
VIII. Action Items
Matt motioned for a 5 minute recess. Andy seconded. Joe called the question. Matt acclimated. Exit at 7:15. Enter again at 7:22.
a. Ballroom Dance travel request- Matt motioned to approve. Sheila seconded. Lynsy motioned to enter committee of the whole. Andy seconded. Tessa called the question. Andy acclimated. Enter at 7:23. Joe motioned to exit committee of the whole. Andy seconded. Joe called the question. Andy acclimated. Exit at 7:37. Joe friendlied the new total of $1658.56 to Matt. Matt accepted. Roll call vote 9-0-0.
b. SAGA- Andy motioned to approve. Jessica seconded. Recommendation was made that they charge community members. Andy called the question. Roll call vote 8-1-0.
c. SGA New York Times Appeal- Andy motioned to approve. Matt seconded. Lynsy motioned to enter committee of the whole. Andy seconded. Joe called the question. Matt acclimated. Enter at 7:42. Andy motioned to exit. Joe seconded. Tessa called the question. Joe acclimated. Exit at 8:09. Joe friendlied the new amount of $900 to Andy. Andy accepted. Joe called the question. Roll call vote 9-0-0.
d. Guidelines- Andy motioned to package all the guidelines. Tessa seconded. Sheila called the question. Roll call vote 9-0-0. Andy motioned to approve the guidelines. Ryan seconded. Andy called the question. Roll call vote 9-0-0.
IX. Announcements- Please take a look at the bylaws. There will be a vote on the new SGA constitution on Monday.
X. Adjournment- Matt motioned to adjourn. Lynsy seconded. Andy called the question. Joe acclimated. Adjourn at 8:14.
Respectfully Submitted by,

Amanda Hart
SUFAC Administrative Assistant
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